
	 	  

 

PURPOSE:    Participatory Governance Leaders Meeting 
LOCATION:  Administration Building  /  Room 1901  /  President’s Conference Room  
TIME:   1:30 PM – 3:00 PM   
   

ITEM TIME TOPICS FACILITATOR (S) ACTION 





	 	  

	
PaRC	member	asked	about	the	full-time	faculty	positions	and	why	one	classified	position	is	not	being	refilled.	Watson	replied	that	
this	would	not	be	in	the	first	2	years.	Watson	will	look	at	year	3	and	the	position	will	not	be	eliminated	for	year	1	and	2.	Nguyen	
commented	that	the	filling	of	positions	has	been	elongated.	She	also	mentioned	that	it	does	not	matter	which	position	being	cut;	
the	District	looks	at	how	many	positions	are	left,	not	which	positions	are	being	cut	at	each	Division.	There	was	a	comment	made	of	
5	positions	at	the	moment,	at	year	3,	and	there	will	be	more	positions	being	cut.		
	
Nguyen	stated	to	wait	until	the	board	meeting	on	May	7.	It	is	likely	that	De	Anza	and	District	are	not	going	to	have	layoffs,	so	there	
will	not	be	bumping	yet.	It	was	mentioned	that	newly	hired	employees	are	worried	about	the	cut.	Some	staff	are	looking	into	other	
job	opportunities	outside	of	the	district,	because	of	the	uncertainties	of	year	3.	Staff	are	also	concerned	about	the	expenses	of	
Administrators,	and	if	they	are	saving	on	the	expenses.	Watson	mentioned	that	during	the	town	hall,	the	part-time	faculty	was	
being	impacted	too.		
	
Isaac	Escoto	stated	to	create	one	single	document	for	everyone	to	share,	so	there	will	be	less	confusion.	



	 	  

Nguyen	pointed	one	objectives	for	2017-18	is	E2	because	budget	reduction	was	not	in	the	formula.	E2	is	to	grow	enrollment	and	
close	the	achievement	gap	at	the	same	time.	Examples	are	retention,	early	college	promise	and	duel	enrollment.	
	
Nguyen	mentioned	FTES	is	not	only	the	element	in	the	new	funding	formula.	Nguyen	is	going	to	frame	the	2018-19	objectives	
around	the	new	formula.	Nguyen	will	get	the	exact	numbers	of	FTES	and	budget	that	Foothill	has	to	meet.		


